
 

The first grader students gave research presentations about Onuma’s 

environment on September 23rd. The students had researched Onuma 

environmental problems and had thought about their solutions in the “SSH basic 

research” classes from this June. They tried a poster session for the first time. The 

students could explain information about Onuma’s environment and its ecosystem 

based on data and their research. They also interacted with each other and 

understood Onuma’s problems and their solution. 

This time we had a lot of special guests. Thanks to their advice, the students were 

able to understand how to summarize their research and make effective posters.  

In the latter term of this year, we are going to reflect on this experience and try a 

more developmental research program. 
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